
 

 
 

For Immediate Release 
June 10, 2024 

*** Media Release *** 
County Clerk Jamie Romeo Announces Grand 

Opening of New Irondequoit DMV 
(Rochester NY) – Monroe County Clerk Jamie Romeo is incredibly proud and excited to 
announce that as of this morning the new Irondequoit DMV is open to the public at its new location 
in Irondequoit Plaza at 525 Titus Avenue #A135. 

County Clerk Jamie Romeo stated that “When I became County Clerk, one of the first things 
that became clear to me was that we needed to update and modernize our oldest DMV branches. 
As DMV transactions become more complex, and with the REAL ID deadline coming in less than 
a year, it is vital that all Monroe County DMV branches are equipped to best serve the 
community. The new facility offers more space for customers and most importantly, provides 
long-needed upgrades to connectivity with New York State. Any move is difficult, but I want to 
thank my team at the Monroe County DMV for all their patience during this project, the County 
Legislature for funding this project, and our friends at State DMV for their help making this 
transition a success!” 

“Infrastructure isn’t just roads and bridges, it’s the facilities and equipment we need to more 
equitably serve the public,” said County Executive Adam Bello. “Under Monroe County Clerk 
Jamie Romeo’s leadership, the new Irondequoit DMV office will provide outstanding customer 
service that keeps pace with the changing needs of the community.” 

All Monroe County DMV Branches are open Monday through Friday, 8:30 PM – 4:30 PM to 
both walk-ins and appointments. Appointments are required for any permit testing, including 
both learner’s permit and CDLs, along with applying for a REAL ID or Enhanced Driver’s 
License (EDL). Visit www.monroecounty.gov/dmv for Mobile DMV hours and locations. 

Another Important Reminder: On May 7, 2025, all U.S. travelers must be REAL ID-compliant 
to board domestic flights and access certain federal facilities. 

If you have questions or need more information please feel free to contact our communications 
officer Katelyn at mcclerkpress@monroecounty.gov 
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